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DIARY DATES 
 

Queenõs Birthday ð Public Holiday 
Monday ï 10/6/2019 

 

SAPOL ð Blue Light Disco 
Friday ï 14/6/2019 

 

Positive Parenting Seminar ð  
9:00-11:00am 

Monday ï 17/6/2019 
 

Governing Council 
Monday ï 17/6/2019 

 

Enrolment Tour 
Tuesday ï 18/6/2019 

 

Casual Day ð Smith Foundation 
Friday ï 21/6/2019 

 

Mid-Year Reports Sent Home 
Friday ï 21/6/2019 

 

 Pupil Free Day 
Friday 5/7/2019 

 

TERM 2 No. 3 

Friday 7th June 

 2019 

   

School News 
 

 Congratulations 
We are privileged to have some very talented students at Woodville who thrive on 
the support, guidance and nurturing that they receive from our dedicated staff. 
Every once in a while the hard work and talent are rewarded. This has been the 
case for one of our Year 7 students, Mrunal, who has achieved high results from 
the ACER Assessment program. This has resulted in Mrunal being accepted into 
the IGNITE Secondary Special Interest Gifted and Talented Program. Of the 400 
students who sat the assessment, 100 were offered entry into the internationally 
recognised IGNITE program. Of that group, 25 outstanding students are offered the 
opportunity to consider entry into the compacted course, which accelerated through 
Year 8-10 in two years. Well done Mrunal on this  
fabulous achievement and a big thank you to the  

staff that supported you along the way. Nothing  
is achieved without effort and hard work. 
 
Senior Camp 
Our Year 5 ï 7 classes have enjoyed camp this week. 
More information to come in future Newsletters. I am  
sure families will have a quiet evening tonight as 
students recover from all their adventures. 
 
 
OSHC 
The Woodville Primary School Out of School Hours Care Service (OSHC) follows 
the National Education and Care legislation 2010 that provides a national quality 
framework for children attending OSHC.  The educational program at OSHC is 
child-centred, play based, unstructured, flexible learning experiences indoors and 
outside so children extend their abilities and interests during meaningful leisure 
activities.  How we plan for this is called the planning and programming cycle.  At 
first the children, families and staff observe what they like to do, we gather ideas, 
plan for learning experiences, implement them and evaluate how it went for 
improvement next time. 
 

Check out whatôs happening in OSHC! Refer to the last page of this Newsletter. 

Student Absences/Late Arrivals 
 
When a student is going to be late or 
absent, parents should notify the school 
by 9am on the day by texting the 
Absentee Line on 0439 482 982(SMS), 
via SkoolBag App or by phoning 
8445 2744. You will need to state the 
following:    NAME OF CHILD 

   ROOM NUMBER 
   REASON FOR ABSENCE 

If a child is absent for more than 3 days, 
we would recommend getting a Medical 
Certificate for the student. 
For any planned absences of 3 days or 
more, an exemption form is required to 
be completed prior to leave. 

mailto:dl.0497_info@schools.sa.edu.au


Helping keep children safe through new screening laws  
Stronger, more effective and transparent screening laws for people working or volunteering with children have been 
introduced in South Australia. The new screening laws were recommended as part of federal and South Australian royal 
commissions, to help keep children safe in our communities. The new laws mean that from 1 July 2019 everyone working 
or volunteering with children must have a valid child-related check.  
 

Also changing from 1 July 2019 is the stateôs current system for child-related employment screenings, which will be 
replaced with a working with children check (WWCC). This new check is coming in to better protect your children and 
make sure that people working or volunteering with children are suitable. It does this through a monitored and more 
robust assessment of a personôs eligibility to work or volunteer with children. Because the check is monitored, immediate 
action can be taken if a person is charged with a concerning offence. The new check covers off on a personôs national 
criminal history including all spent convictions, pending and non-conviction charges, and other disciplinary and child 
protection information.  
 

A WWCC is valid for five years and is portable across roles and organisations throughout South Australia.  
 

Current, valid child-related employment screening checks done by DHS/DCSI will be recognised as a WWCC until they 
expire. There is also a 12 month transition period for anyone with a National Police Certificate assessed by their 
organisation, with the certificate valid till 1 July 2020. 
 

For most people, this means they donôt need to do anything to be ready for the new law starting on 1 July 2019.  
 

For more information about the new check visit the DHS website.  

 

SCHOOLS ATTENDANCE 

Every day missed is a barrier to learning. 

Help your child get the most from school by 
going every week day. 

Speak with staff or visit the website for support 
with your child's attendance. 

http://education.sa.gov.au/attendance  

Check out the video link below! 

         
1. video.mov

  

If you have trouble accessing the video you 

can see it on the website through above link.  

https://screening.sa.gov.au/screening-process/child-related-employment-screening/working-with-children-check
http://education.sa.gov.au/attendance


  
W hen I grow  up by Room  4 Receptions 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a rock s tar.  Georgia 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a race car driver.   Joshua 

W hen I grow  up I want to play football for Port Power.   M itchell  

W hen I grow  up I want to be a police officer.   Alexandros 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a balle rina.   Zarifah 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a balle rina.   Zarah 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a clo thes designer.   Zahli 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a docto r.   Alexander 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a police officer.   Fatim a 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a police officer.   Tarõofa 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a nurse.   M ahayla 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a tennis player.   Ana 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a police o fficer.   M ajor  

W hen I grow  up I want to be a teacher.   Bailey 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a balle rina.   Ayat 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a firefighter.  Japleen 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a haird resser.  Annette  

W hen I grow  up I want to be a rock s tar.    Daniel 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a docto r.    Jessie 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a docto r.   Aliya 

W hen I grow  up I want to be a police officer.   Sashm it 

 

 



 
  



Aboriginal Community Educator Officeré. 
 
Hi Iôm Rebecca Bennetts and I am your schoolôs new Aboriginal Community Educator Officer replacing Carrie Fleming 
until her return. I have 7 yearsô experience working in this position.  
I would like to firstly acknowledge and show my respect to the past and present Kaurna People of the Adelaide Plains 
region. 
I am a Wardaman Woman from Northern Territory. Wardaman Country is outside Katherine heading towards Victoria 
River. My family have a station out bush that is about a 3-hour drive from Katherine. 
My grandad is Yidumduma Bill Harney.  He is a Traditional Law Man who is 86 years old and has worked hard all his 
life sharing our indigenous Culture. He has developed a website called The Dreaming Time Project. Please have a 
look on www.ydproject.org where you will find a wide range of cultural information.  
I am looking forward to getting to know all our Indigenous Students and Families, learning about your language group 
and cultural knowledge and also getting to know the schoolôs broader community.  
I look forward to working at your school. 
Rebecca Bennetts  

Adelaide Miethke Preschool ï 2020 
enrolments 
Children who turn 4 before 1 May 2020 are 
eligible to begin preschool in Term 1 next year 
and it is important that children are registered 
now. A registration/waiting list form is available 
from our website adelaidekgn.sa.edu.au or can 
be collected from the centre. Places for families 
living locally will be offered from 1 August. Places 
for families living outside the local area will be 
offered from 1 September where vacancies exist 
and in line with our priority of access and site 
capacity. For further information see our website 
or contact 8345 5019. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ydproject.org/


  

 

 
 

Foster Carers can be single, couples, 
people at home, working full-time, 
part-time or studying. Free training 
and ongoing professional support 
(including 24-hour assistance) is 
provided. Find out more at one of 
our upcoming information sessions: 

 
Wednesday 24 th  July 
Anglicare SA 
159 Port Road  
Hindmarsh SA 5007  
6.30-8.30pm  
 

For more information or bookings 
call Linda on 8131 3456 or visit  
www.anglicaresa.com.au/foster -care 

 

 



 

Workshop 1 . The Power of Positive Parenting  9:00-11:00am Monday, 17th June 2019 

Ensuring a safe engaging environment - Creating a positive, learning environment - Using assertive discipline - Having 

reasonable expectations - Looking after yourself as a parent  
 

Workshop 2. Raising Confident and Competent Children  9-11am Monday, 24t June 2019 

Showing respect to others - Being considerate - Having healthy self-esteem - Having good communication and social 

skills - Being a good problem solver - Becoming independent 
 

Workshop 3 . Raising Res ilient  Children  9:00-11:00am, Monday 1st July 2019  

Recognising and accepting feelings - Building a positive outlook - Developing coping skills -Expressing feelings 

appropriately - Managing negative feelings - Managing stressful life events 

  Happy families. Better relationships. Successful kids. 

Take the stress o ut of parenti ng  

A series of 3 free engaging and informative workshops  

for parents with children aged 3 to 12 years 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Light refreshm ents and crèche provided 

W here:  W oodville Primary School  

Evans Street, W oodville South  
 

To book:   Contact Front Office on phone 8445 2744 or email 

dl.0497.info@ schools.sa.edu.au 
 
 

Everyone is welcom e, however bookings are essentia l 
 

*  P lease a rrive 1 0  m inu tes ea rlier for registra tions *  
 

Delivered by the Department for Educationôs Pare nting and Fam ily Suppo rt Team 
 

*If you canôt make these times, www.triple p -paren ting.net.au /sa  lists all ou r upcom ing workshops*  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


